Minutes of Scalford Annual Parish Council Meeting 

held on Wednesday 10th July 2019 
at 7.30 pm in Scalford Methodist Chapel Room
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Present: Cllrs, Elizabeth Bryan, Robert Ingles, Tim Spencer, Margaret Wright, 

                        Robert Thring.
Apologies: Cllr B Dodd
In attendance:
Members of the Public: 4
Public Participation:
A resident raised the matter of the hedge around the telephone box which was being used as a book store.
The matter of the overgrown hedge at Netherall Hall Farm was resolved see 19/810

19/799
Declarations of Disclosable and Pecuniary Interest:

None
19/800
To approve and sign the Minutes from the Parish Council Meeting held in Scalford Chapel Room on Wednesday 12th June 2019:
It was unanimously agreed that the Minutes from the Parish Council Meeting on the 
12th June 2019 were a true record and the Minutes were signed by the Chairman.

19/801
Ongoing Matters:
Churchyard Wall:  
Cllr Bryan had managed to contact C C Plants who were at the current time unable to help with work on the wall , it was therefore agreed to ask Rutland Willows to quote for recapping the wall.
Scalford Pre School:

Following the Parish Councils efforts in trying to find both a short and long term solution to help the Pre School continue, including a meeting with Rev Helen Cameron of the Methodist Circuit. It came as some surprise to learn from a notice posted on Facebook that the Pre School was closing due to lack of numbers enrolled for the Autumn Term. This matter had not been mentioned when a member of the Pre School staff attended the May Parish Meeting to discuss what could be done to rehouse them following the proposed closure of the Chapel
19/802
Planning:

New:

None
Approved information only:

None
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19/803
Accounts -   Receipts & Payments June 2019
Receipts:
    HSBC Interest



£      2.70

Payments:
    B P 

C J Hill



£  410.25

    B P

Digital Deadline

£    18.00

    B P 

G Howett


£  250.00

    B P

Burnt Oak Ltd 

£  372.00

    B P

Eon



£  103.75

    B P

HMR&C


£  307.60

The reconciled balance on the general account of £21464.68 as at the 30th June was unanimously accepted as a true record of the Councils financial position and signed off by the Chairman.
19/804
Neighbourhood Plan:

Cllr Ingles reported that the Final Draft had been circulated within the village and to all interested parties, it was also available on the Council web site. There had been a lot of responses mostly positive, however 3 concerns had been raised of which two had been satisfied with the third to be dealt with shortly.
19/805
South Street Car Park and access:

A resident from an adjacent property had raised to question of a TPO on a tree on their land with roots apparently under the car park. – The Clerk was looking into this matter.
19/806
Land at Stonestile Allotments:

A letter had been received from Mr. Lee’s solicitor with attachment indicating he had right of access to his land over Parish Council land through the allotments. After discussion it was agreed to consult the Council’s solicitor and contest this this statement.
19/807
Plot of land Wycomb:

Cllr Ingles had knowledge of this matter and offered to meet with the owners and report back on their intentions.
19/808
New Street Parking:

An update had been received from MBC who advised a revised parking plan had been sent to residents on the basis that this had to be approved by all recipients before the matter could move forward. It was also confirmed no progress had been made in discussions between MBC and County Highways Department.

19/809
Silver Birch in Churchyard:

An email had been received from the PCC indicating permission was needed from the Diocese before the tree was felled irrespective of the fact planning permission had been granted and that the tree needed felling. The Clerk had suggested to them that when they had the necessary permission the work would be carried out.
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19/810

Overgrown Hedge Netherall Hall Farm:
This matter had been resolved during public participation when the owner of the property confirmed the hedge would be cut back at the end of August.

19/811

Insurance Quotes:
A competitive quote had been received for the Councils annual insurance from Norris Fisher giving an annual saving of around £300.00 pounds, it was agreed once the Clerk had checked that it was like for like cover to change to this policy on the 16th August.
19/812

Date for September Meeting:

It was agreed the September meeting would be held on Wednesday 18th September at Scalford Methodist Chapel.
19/813

Meeting Venue from October:

It was unanimously agreed to approach the school for use of a room for Council meetings.
19/814

Matters arising from Emails circulated and other matters:
The telephone box had now been turned into a book exchange and agreed in conjunction with the school it was to be called Scalford Book Box, the Chairman Cllr Bryan had been asked to officially declare it open.
19/815
Items for Next Month’s Agenda: 
Neighbourhood Plan
Meeting Venue

Church Wall

Land Wycomb

The meeting closed at 8.57 pm

Date of Next Meeting:  Parish Meeting Wednesday 14th August at 7.30pm in Scalford Methodist Chapel Room. 
Signed:  ______________________ 

Chairman Scalford Parish Council
Date:    ______________________
